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  Digital education along with innovative approaches in
education create positive effects on society and
education. With today's technology, thanks to digital
education tools, education continues to spread
sustainability awareness by exceeding physical
boundaries. The use of interactive learning tools and
educational resources digitally allows individuals to be
more flexible, sustainable, and accessible in the
teaching process and contributes to a global
sustainability perspective, both in terms of being less
costly and more environmentally friendly. The aim of this
Special Issue is to provide examples of effective and
sustainable methods used in the learning and teaching
process including innovative approaches such as
augmented reality (AR), virtual reality (VR), artificial
intelligence (AI), digital tools, massive open online
courses (MOOCs), and gamification.   We look forward to
receiving your contributions.
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About the Journal
Message from the Editor-in-Chief
I encourage you to contribute a research or
comprehensive review article for consideration for
publication in Sustainability, an international Open
Access journal which provides an advanced forum for
research findings in areas related to sustainability and
sustainable development. Sustainability publishes
original research articles, review articles and
communications. I am confident you will find the journal
contributes to enhancing understanding of sustainability
and fostering initiatives and applications of
sustainability-based measures and activities.
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